
 
SAFETY BULLETIN 

 

THINK SAFELY, ACT SAFELY 

Safety Bulletin No. 2023  03 Date Issued  February 2023 

Subject Changed Conditions – Airside Apron Road 

Area of Concern Darwin Airside 

Issued By Mike Clancy - Airside Manager 

  

This Safety Bulletin is issued to advise all operators of changed conditions on the airside apron 
road due to works in progress Terminal Expansion and Bay 3 Apron and Aerobridge upgrades. 
 

These works are on and adjacent to the active areas of the Air Transport Apron (ATA) and require 
temporary restrictions and permanent changes to the Airside Apron Road abeam the Baggage Make 
Up (BMU) area during the works. 
 

Temporary changes can include temporary or intermittent airside road closure and diversions around 
work sites and an advice will be issued showing the changed route and traffic management plan as 
required. 
 

As part of the Terminal Expansion Works between Bays 2 and 3 a scaffold has been erected over 
the airside road abeam the BMU with the following changed conditions and restrictions in place: 
 
 
 
Apron Airside Road reduced to 
single lane adacjent the scaffold 
support structure – vehicles 
proceeding from west to east 
(lane closest to building) must 
‘GIVE WAY’ to oncoming 
vehicles.        
 
 
 
 
 
BMU Lateral No 2 restricted on 
left hand side (facing the road)  – 
2nd lane closed  
 
‘NO LEFT TURN’ when exiting 
the BMU. 

 

 
  

 
  

 

Issued By: Mike Clancy 

Airside Manager 
Darwin International Airport 


